
Washington Conservation District

february 14, 2018 BOARD MINUTES









Pending Approval
Call to Order
Meeting called to order at 2:00 p.m. by Chair, Louise Smallidge.

Members Present:
Louise Smallidge, Chair

John Rheinberger, Vice Chair

Jim Levitt, Treasurer

Bob Rosenquist, Secretary



Diane Blake, Communications and Outreach
Staff Present:

Jay Riggs
Shari Larkin
Other Agencies:
Michelle Wohlers
Additions or Deletions to Agenda

Item H was added to New Business for a CWMA Final Payment. A motion to approve the revised Agenda was made by John Rheinberger, seconded by Diane Blake. Motion carried.
APPROVAL OF CONSENT AGENDA

A revised Consent Agenda was presented, with one item added. Items on the Consent Agenda this month are the 2018 Washington County Public Works Agreement in the amount of $32,000.00; the 2018 RCWD Technical Services Agreement in the amount of $10,000.00; the 2018 Stillwater Technical Services Agreement in the amount of $3,900.00; and the 2018-2019 MPCA MS4 Toolkit Agreement in the amount of $50,000.00. A motion to approve the Consent Agenda was made by John Rheinberger, and seconded by Bob Rosenquist. Motion carried.
APPROVAL OF January 10, 2018 BOARD MEETING MINUTES

A motion to approve the January 10, 2018 minutes was made by Jim Levitt and seconded by Diane Blake. Motion carried.

Treasurer’s Report

Items to note this month are $2,640.00 for Rebecca Oldenburg for an education reimbursement; and $23,067.00 payable to Minnesota Counties Int. Trust for the 2018 insurance. A motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report, subject to audit, was made by Jim Levitt. Seconded by Bob Rosenquist. Motion carried.
Board Committee Reports

Personnel – The Personnel Committee met to review the reviews and 2018 salary recommendations. Bob Rosenquist made a motion to approve the salaries and step increases as presented. Jim Levitt seconded the motion. Motion carried. Also discussed was advertising for a BCWD Assistant. The position would be 1,000 hours for BWCD, and 1,000 for other WCD items. A motion was made by Bob Rosenquist to approve advertising for the position. Diane Blake seconded the motion. Motion carried.
Budget and Finance – The Budget Committee met and reviewed insurance information. That item will be later in the agenda.
Cost-Share – Nothing to report.
Communications and Outreach – Jay would like to schedule a meeting to discuss website updates.
AGENCY PARTNER REPORTS

Washington County – Jay met with the County to have the quarterly review. We are involved in a conversation to do the Natural Resource Management Plan priority mapping, which is to compliment the Land and Water Legacy Program to identify restoration opportunities. We are requesting $12,000 from the County to do the work. We will also be sitting down with Public Health to discuss the 2019 budget.
NRCS – Michelle is working on the EQIP applications for 2018. There are four applications for Washington County. Decisions will be made April 6th as to who receives funding. Michelle also presented updates on staffing items within NRCS. NRCS will be moving to the City Hall office in Farmington. The Local Workgroup will be held prior to the next Board meeting, at 1:30. Michelle also reviewed the Civil Rights Act.
BWSR – Nothing to report.
MCD/Area IV – The next meeting will be February 28th. The Area IV meeting will be April 4th. The MCD Board will be reviewing the capital equipment plan for 2019. The WCD has been identified as next to receive equipment.
Watersheds – Nothing to report.
MASWCD – Nothing to report.
EMPLOYEE REPORTS/PRESENTATIONS/INFORMATIONAL ITEMS

a. Newspaper Articles and Other WCD Outreach – A 3-ring binder of the past month’s newspaper articles is available for the Board to look through if they wish.
b. Presentation – None this month
Old Business

a. Building Operations and Vehicles – Due to rising prices, we will need to look at spending about $5,000 more than we originally anticipated for a new pickup. John Rheinberger made a motion to approve increasing the vehicle allowance by $5,000 (to a total of $25,000). Bob Rosenquist seconded the motion. Motion carried.
b. 2018 Budget and Workplan – The most recent Budget vs. Actual for 2017 was presented to the Board. Based on the new MPCA contract, our budget for 2018 will be slightly larger than anticipated.
c. Buffers, 1W1P, and AIS Updates – Letters have been sent out by Certified Mail to landowners affected by the Buffer Program who have not yet responded.  There was a meeting a couple weeks ago about 1W1P Fund the Plan. The group agreed that we want to move forward collaboratively. A letter was included in the Board packet that will be going out to the Cities to promote a meeting at the Consortium in March. Approval was requested to sign the 1W1P Memorandum of Agreement. John Rheinberger made a motion to approve signing the MOA. Bob Rosenquist seconded the motion. Motion carried. Matt Downing is meeting with the County regarding funding distribution for the AIS program.
d. Position Announcement and Interview Updates – We have interviewed two candidates for the BMP Design Technician. We are checking references at this time. We are interviewing people for Seasonal Water Monitoring next week, and AIS Watercraft Inspectors as the resumes come in.
NEW BUSINESS

a. 2018 Day at the Capitol Planning – The Day at the Capitol is March 12-13, 2018. John Rheinberger and Diane Blake are interested in attending, as well as three staff members. A 2017 Highlights was presented, for Board members to bring to the Capitol.
b. National Park Service Prioritization Meeting – Some information from the meeting last week was included in the packet.
c. Bus Rapid Transit Gold Line Fact Sheet and EAW – There is an EAW currently out for this project. Information was included in the packet.
d. Bearence Liability Insurance Proposal – A Proposal was presented from Bearence, for League of Minnesota Cities to provide our insurance. After review from the Budget and Finance Committee, they feel it would be better for us to stay with MCIT at this time. John Rheinberger made a motion to remain with MCIT. Diane Blake seconded the motion. Motion carried.
e. Standing Desk Purchase Request – The WCD has purchased several standing desks for staff in past years; all standing desks purchased for former staff have been reallocated to current staff. Two additional standing desks are requested, at a cost of approximately $850. A motion to approve the purchase of two additional standing desks (up to $850) was made by Jim Levitt. Seconded by Bob Rosenquist. Motion carried.
f. BMP Design Software Purchase Request – The BMP design staff is requesting the purchase of 1 Vectorworks license and 1 Adobe Creative Cloud subscription. The total purchase request for the Vectorworks license and subscription would be $3,593. The total purchase request for Adobe Creative Cloud would be $839.88. Initial purchase would be paid for through a combination of ETA funding and BWSR Capacity Funding. A motion to approve the software purchase request was made by Jim Levitt and seconded by Diane Blake. Motion carried.
g. 2018 LCS Lawn Services Proposal – The 2018 proposal for lawn care was included in the packet. The total is $1,705.15. A motion to approve the proposal was made by Bob Rosenquist and seconded by Diane Blake. Motion carried.
h. CWMA Final Payment – In January of 2017, the WCD Staff encumbered up to $1,100.00 for invasive species removal at Oakdale Nature Preserve property located at 4444 Hadley Ave N. Oakdale, MN. This project meets the grant requirements as the project areas currently have Oriental Bittersweet (Celastrus Orbiculatus) on site. WCD worked with the Minnesota Department of Agriculture (MDA) to provide additional grant assistance to area landowners. This project had the City of Oakdale working with MCC to cut and spray herbicide in areas with Oriental Bittersweet (Celastrus Orbiculatus) on their property. The CWMA vegetation management project was completed and eligible costs have totaled $1,760.00. The CWMA grant would pay up to 75% of project cost up to $1,100.00. The remaining 25% would be provided by the landowners through contributing In-Kind staff time, supplies or requesting assistance from the Valley Branch Watershed District. A final payment is requested for $1,100.00. A motion was made by Jim Levitt, seconded by Bob Rosenquist, to approve a final payment of $1.100.00 for State cost-share contract 16-01 CWF_CWMA. The district technical representative (Tara Kline) has performed a site inspection, and reviewed project invoices. Applicant will be notified of Board’s decision within 15 days. All members voting yes. Motion carried.
AGENDA ITEMS FOR NEXT MEETING

None
Bob Rosenquist moved to adjourn the public meeting. Jim Levitt seconded the motion. Meeting adjourned at 3:07 p.m. The next scheduled meeting is March 14, 2018 at 2:00p.m. 

The NRCS Local Workgroup will be held at 1:30p.m. on March 14, 2018.
Secretary
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